                                                                 TONG PARISH COUNCIL
                                                              ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
                                           24th MAY, 2021 at TONG PARISH HALL at 7pm
Present    Members of the Parish Council, Cllrs P.Fisher, A.Dixon, J.Moore, H. Rutter and E.Bird (also representing S. Council). Mrs L. Fisher      Apologies were received from Cllr D. Williams
Sgt Kate Oen introduced herself and the developing role of working with and for the community under the Local Policing Charter. They were currently negotiating the use of premises in Shifnal to re-establish a base. Issues discussed included speeding, fly-tipping, dog fouling and drug dealing.  The area they needed to cover was extensive and the Sergeant encouraged the community to act on instinct and report suspicious behaviour noticed on walks.  A vehicle  number could be traced immediately .
Parish Council’s Annual Report by Cllr Paul Fisher
Safety measures were at last implemented at the Stanton Road junction and double yellow lines at last addressed the issue of HGV parking in the village. Two Public Consultations on the Local Plan were tackled in lockdown and we are grateful for interpretation and hours of work by Shifnal Matters, Charles Green of CPRE and Trevor Tarran. Traffic flow would need to be monitored on the new Air Ambulance base at Cosford-with increased operations and training and fundraising role.
Fellow councillors and the clerk were thanked.
Parish  Hall
With a hundredth birthday in 2026 immediate issues were a leaking roof. Lack of parking limited its use.
Hubbal Lane
S Cllr Ed Bird would seek to clarify the meaning of Planning enforcement and how it could run in parallel with the Appeal process. Cllr Fisher was in correspondence with the Planning Officer for the case. Residents and users of the lane continued to suffer from daily movements of low-loaders.
Parish maintenance
Present arrangements should continue.
 Broadband
Cllr Williams had provided a list of postcodes for maximum coverage, as the provision progressed.
Litter picking
Small enthusiastic teams covered the village area and Neachley. A further three sets of equipment would be ordered.
A41 Lay-by (north of The Bell)- Cllr Bird would look into removal of old signage as no longer in use  
 
